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The President’s Message
Neighbors,

It has now been a little over one year since Commissioner 
Linda Pennoyer, Commissioner Wanda Leonard, and I 
were elected into office to serve as the Board of Town 
Commissioners for the Town of Upper Marlboro. Over the 
past year and a half, our administration has made great 
strides in improving the quality of life for residents and 
visitors, who live, work, learn and play in the historic Town 
of Upper Marlboro. 

Town Financial Position

As in any municipal government, the Town of Upper 
Marlboro manages an annual budget under the 
governance of the Board of Town Commissioners, the 
Town Treasurer, and the Director of Finance. A municipal 
budget is a financial instrument that weighs policy 
priorities against available public resources; specifies 
the ways and means of providing public programs and 
services; provides the government with a spending 
limitation; and provides transparency by which the 
government may be held accountable to at the end of each 
budget cycle.

Fiscal Year (FY) 2018 Financial Update 

Each year, municipalities are required by State law to 
undergo a robust financial audit, conducted by a third 
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party, to ensure proper financial controls are in place; 
accuracy of financial figures are being reported; identify 
and report fraud, waste and/or abuse and to provide 
general guidance on opportunities to improve the 
municipality’s overall financial health. This month, the 
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Town completed its audit for Fiscal 
Year 2018 (July 1, 2017- June 30, 
2018).  Below are some highlights 
from the audit that I’d like to share: 

• Largest expenditures were two 
capital projects - rehabilitation 
of the new Town Hall and Public 
Works facility improvements;

• More robust policies are needed 
around our financial oversight 
including the development of 
several more accounting policies; 

• Town should have no more than 
6-8 months operating revenue in 
savings accounts to ensure tax 
dollars are being maximized; 

• Town should earmark funding for 
future projects to ensure proper 
planning and forecasting. 

It should be noted that the Town 
Commissioners and I were elected 
midway through the FY 2018 budget, 
and yet still managed to end the 
Fiscal Year under budget. 

Fiscal Year (FY) 2019 Financial 
Update 

My focus for Fiscal Year 2019 (July 
1, 2018- June 30, 2019) has been to 
research and apply for external grant 
funding to help support our municipal 
operations. For decades the Town has 
solely relied on its tax base to fund 
Town services and operations and 
made little effort to pursue alternative 
funding available to municipalities. 

It is important that the Town continue 
to provide excellent services to 
residents and continue to identify 
new and innovative ways to fund 
these services without relying solely 
on the residential tax base. In the last 
year, we have applied for over $1.2 
million in grants, which is the largest 
amount of external funding the Town 

has ever applied for to date. These 
grants will provide funding for Public 
Safety upgrades and operations, 
new recreational opportunities, clean 
energy upgrades, infrastructure 
improvements, economic 
development, and streetscape 
improvements. 

To date, the Town has been awarded 
over $400,000 in funding for the 
upcoming Fiscal Year 2020 (the 
largest amount of non-tax base 
funding in its history). This includes 
a $175,000 Bond Bill that we secured 
through the support of our 23B State 
Delegation representatives Senator 
Douglass J.J. Peters, Delegate Melvin 
Holmes, and Delegate Ron Watson. 
This Bond Bill funding will be used to 
rehabilitate a historic building located 
in the heart of downtown, which will 
be repurposed into the new Town 
of Upper Marlboro Welcome Center. 
We also received grant funds in the 
amount of $200,000 dollars from 
the Maryland Department of Natural 
Resources to construct the Western 
Branch Waterway Park. This new 
recreational park will be equipped 
with a kayaking lift and fishing pier for 
residents to enjoy. The Town was also 
awarded a $25,000 from the Maryland 
Department of Energy to fund energy 
efficient projects within the Towns 
corporate limits.

In addition to seeking grant funding, 
I have been working to identify 
other ways to generate new revenue 
streams outside of the residential tax 
base. Below are examples of several 
new alternative revenue streams: 

• Food Truck Permitting Fees 

• Town Business Licensing 

• Town Building and Construction 
Permitting 

• Expanding Downtown parking 
availability and new competitive 
rates

Opportunities for Improvement

 Governing a municipality presents 
several seen and unforeseen 
challenges. The Town’s biggest 
challenge has been increasing 
revenue generation, monitoring 
spending, while also meeting the 
needs of our community, and 
ensuring accurate forecasting 
across all areas of government. 
Prior to my election into office, 
previous administrations within 
the Town had done little work to 
ensure proper oversight and robust 
financial practices. For Fiscal Year 
19, our biggest challenge was the 
overestimation of possible revenue 
from speed and red-light cameras 
that will not be obtained this fiscal 
year due to several factors outside 
of the Town’s control. In response 
to this change, in February of this 
year, we passed a revised mid-year 
budget which showed significant 
reductions in allocated funding in all 
Town departments (over $400,000 
in reductions were made across 
all departmental areas). Despite 
these reductions, there was still 
a financial gap that needed to be 
covered which we have been able 
to cover through our reserves. Even 
with these changes, to date the Town 
maintains over 8 months of operating 
funds in our reserve accounts. We 
will continue to refine our financial 
practices to improve our forecasting 
projections in preparation for FY 
2020. 

Last Quarter (Fiscal Year 19) Forecast 

We anticipate closing out the year 
with over 6-8 months of Town 

Municipal News
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operating expenses in reserves, 
as recommended by our auditing 
firm. I am also working to grow the 
Town’s tax base through annexation 
and continuing to identify external 
revenue sources such as additional 
grants, sponsorships, and public 
capitol funds. 

My goal is to ensure that the Town 
remains financially secure and 
maintain the delicate balance 
between saving for the future and 
also ensuring we are maximizing our 
tax dollars to make much-needed 
improvements to our community. 

Town Infrastructure and 
Services

I take deep pride in the high-quality 
level of public services that the Town 
of Upper Marlboro provides to its 
residents and visitors. 

General Government 

Our General Government branch 
is based out of our Town Hall 
offices and works to ensure that 
Town operations are functioning 
properly. To ensure that we are 
meeting high-quality standards in 
customer service, operations, finance, 
public safety, and public works. I 
have been working diligently with 
internal and external stakeholders 
to enhance our Town’s internal 
business infrastructure. This includes 
upgrading our town IT systems, 
developing and implementing new 
business operational policy and 
procedures to improve our financial, 
human resource and administrative 
processes.  

Public Works & Beautification 

When I came into office, one of my 
main priorities was the beautification 
of our Town. For years, the Town has 

suffered from old signage, unkept 
landscaping, and trash & litter control 
issues. To address these issues, 
the Town has completed the below 
projects which have helped improve 
the overall look and feel of our 
community: 

• Installation of additional trash & 
pet waste stations 

• Town street sign replacement & 
rehabilitation

• Cahn Memorial beautification

• Old Crain Highway Monument 
restoration

• Installation of town welcome 
banners 

• Overall landscaping of public land 
throughout Town

Through the efforts of our dedicated 
Public Works crews, the Town has 
worked to complete the above 
projects, as well as implementing 
robust litter collection and 
beautification initiatives, to bring 
the Town’s appearance to the high 
standard our residents deserve.

Public Safety 

After several external audits and 
studies, it became apparent to me 
that the Town’s Police Department 
was not operating at an acceptable 
standard and was in fact, a liability 
to the Town. As a result, I made the 
unconventional decision to dismantle 
the entire force and rebuild the 
department from the ground up. 
This rebuilding has been extensive 
and has been done in partnership 
with the Prince George’s County 
Police Department and the Prince 
Georges County Sherriff’s Office. In 
January of this year, I was proud to 
announce that the Town of Upper 
Marlboro had hired its new Chief of 

Police, Chief David Burse who retired 
from the Prince George’s County 
Police department after 25 years 
of service. Since being hired, Chief 
Burse has been working diligently 
to build a police force that values 
transparency, professionalism, 
integrity, community-based policing 
and diversity. 

Building Public/Private Relations

 To accomplish our goal of being 
the best place to live, work, learn 
and play in Prince George’s County, 
it is key that we build relationships 
within our community stakeholders. 
This includes partnering with our 
residents, business leaders, elected 
officials at the County, State, and 
Federal level. In the last year, I have 
met with our Congressmen, State 
Delegation, Lieutenant Governor, 
County Council, and local Mayors. 
I have also encouraged our Town 
staff to also begin building their own 
networks with their staff counterparts 
at the County, State, and Federal 
levels as well. These partnerships 
have led to many benefits to the Town 
i.e. grant funding, increased advocacy, 
and legislative support.  

Economic Development 

“A bustling downtown district filled 
with art and culture surrounding the 
thriving small businesses, shopping 
boutiques, and restaurants that 
string down Main Street. Historical 
attractions and sites are filled with 
visitors and residents, all looking to 
be engulfed by the Town’s undeniable 
charm. Main Street is lined with 
matching lustrous black lampposts 
and carefully crafted visitor benches 
placed strategically along the historic 
red brick sidewalks.” 

Continued on next page » 
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serving each of you with integrity and 
thoughtfulness. 

In Partnership and Service,

Mayor Tonga Y. Turner 
President, Board of Town 
Commissioners 
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This is our vision for the historic 
Town of Upper Marlboro, and over the 
past year, we have taken many strides 
to make this dream a reality. I have 
worked to create a business-friendly 
environment to spur economic 
development by engaging with Town 
business owners and passing new 
Town legislation to build a business-
friendly environment. The Town has 
also released a Request for Proposals 
to support the redevelopment of 
the Downtown area. We have also 
partnered with the Prince George’s 
County Chamber of Commerce to 
stand up an Upper Marlboro Branch 
under the Prince Georges County 
Chamber of Commerce, the first of 
its kind in the region. The Upper 
Marlboro branch will be able to 
provide robust technical support 
to Upper Marlboro businesses, 
autonomy through its own Board 
of Directors and the ability to focus 
on the specific issues that impact 
the local Upper Marlboro business 
community. 

Community Engagement & Events

 Over the past year, thanks to the 
assistance of our newly-formed 
volunteer Town Events Committee, the 
Town has organized and successfully 
executed over 14 community events. 
These community engagement 
opportunities are near and dear to me 
personally, because as a Mayor I am 
looking for new ways to foster and 
encourage an inclusive environment, 
while instilling a sense of community. 
These events have been attended by 
over 1,500 Town and Greater Upper 
Marlboro residents. Below are a few 
examples of successful events we 
have held to date: 

• Candidate Forums

• Town Hall Ribbon Cutting

• Summer Movies at the Pond

• Cruzin’ Main Street Car Show

• Fit & Fun Event

• Poetry Slam 

• Town “Hall-iday” Party

• Game Nights

• Veteran’s Day Luncheon, 

• Business Forums

• Trunk or Treat on Main Street

• and many more! 

I am also proud to announce that 
the Town is bringing back the Town 
of Upper Marlboro Community Day, 
formerly known as “Marlborough 
Day”. This event will be held on 
Saturday, May 18th, 2019. The day 
will kick off with a parade down 
Main Street, followed by a festival 
in the downtown area, games, food, 
entrainment, vendors, and much 
more! I encourage all residents to 
come out and join us! 

In closing, it’s my duty as Mayor 
and President of the Board of 
Commissioners to oversee the 
infinite and untapped potential in 
the beautiful, historic Town of Upper 
Marlboro. I am thrilled to join forces 
with our local residents, businesses, 
County, State and Federal partners 
in making the Town a great place to 
live, work, learn, and play. My goal 
is to ensure that the Town of Upper 
Marlboro is a community that values 
inclusiveness, dedicated to public 
safety and champions economic 
growth and development. Through 
commitment, visionary leadership 
and hard work, the Town of Upper 
Marlboro is on a trajectory to 
becoming the premier destination 
for visitors and residents alike. As 
the year continues, I look forward to 

Change up your lunchtime routine 
and wander over to the museum 
on your lunch break to listen to 
some of the area’s top musicians. 
Bring your own brown bag lunch 
or picnic basket. Some picnic 
tables will be on-site, but you are 
encouraged to bring a blanket or 
chair. FREE! 

May 15 - Rise Band & Show 
(Motown/Funk) 
June 5 - Linwood Taylor Band w/ 
Anthony “Swamp Dog” Clark

For questions & information: 
301-952-8010; 301-699-2544  
darnallschance@pgparks.com 
http://www.pgparks.com/3055/
Darnalls-Chance-House-Museum

Sponsored in part by a grant from 
Maryland Humanities.

Darnall’s 
Chance Events 
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Town of Upper Marlboro Community Day!
Saturday, May 18, 2019 10am - 4pm

of our community to celebrate our improvement and 
engagement among the Town! The name change is a 
revitalized version of “Marlboro Day”, where all community 
residents, local, state and federal partners can show 
support for each other through an event promoting fun, 
memorable and family-friendly experiences in our local 
community. 

This year closes the gap of a five-year 
hiatus in community engagement and 
inclusiveness.  

The Town of Upper Marlboro Community Day is Saturday 
May 18, 2019 from 10am until 4pm in Downtown Upper 
Marlboro. We will kick off the day’s festivities with a 
parade down Main Street starting at 10am, and then 
transition into our community festival from 11am until 
4pm.  Come out to enjoy:

• Kids Fun & Activities 
• Games & prizes 
• Family-friendly live entertainment and performances 
• Delicious Food Vendors & Food Trucks 
• Government & Non-Profit information booths 
• Unique sales vendors 
• Parade performances & floats 
• Local business and community partners 
• Local, State, County and Federal partners

We hope you’ll mark your calendar for the 2019 Town 
of Upper Marlboro Community Day! The Town of Upper 
Marlboro is steadfast in bringing together all members 

Community News
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Marlboro Boys & 
Girls Club
Congratulations to the Marlboro 
Boys and Girls Club’s Boys 14U, Girls 
14U and Girls 10U Basketball Team.  
The Boys under direction of Coach 
Rod Lawrence are this year’s Prince 
George’s County Boys and Girls Club 
(PGCBGC) 14U Champions while both 
Girls teams led by 10U – Coach Pratt 
and 14U led by Coach Manago were 
runner-ups respectively.

 The Marlboro Boys & Girls Club is 
an extension of the PGCBGC that 
operates under the Maryland National 
Capital Park and Planning (MNCPP) 
commission. The Marlboro Boys & 
Girls Club has been a proud member 
since the 1970s.

The mission of the Marlboro Boys 
& Girls Club is to provide a positive 
environment that encourages 
learning and a venue conducive to 
a progressive future for all youths 
who participate. Principles of good 

You are invited to check out their 
website at www.mbgc.org.  Currently 
registration is open for spring and 
summer sports which includes spring 
football (tackle and flag), soccer, 
track, baseball and lacrosse.

sportsmanship, instruction of 
fundamentals, and the welfare of all 
individuals are all key components 
of the club’s objectives. The club 
promotes the development of good 
citizenship within our boys and girls, 
in addition to providing a thoroughly 
supervised atmosphere. Leadership is 
provided by seasoned mentors drawn 
from the communities of Prince 
George’s County who accept the 
responsibility of our youth’s future.

The Boys and Girls Club vision is to 
provide a program that can support 
and sustain itself while adequately 
providing an avenue for the children 
of our community to develop.

MBGC Boys Basketball 14U won the County Championship!

Grab Your Gear!

Don’t forget to grab your T-shirt for the Town of 
Upper Marlboro Community Day! Show your spirit 
and support for the community on May 18 by 
making sure the entire family has gear to celebrate 
in. Trust us, there is something for everyone! Visit 
our website for more information and to place an 
order!

To Order:  Please call the Town Hall at (301) 627-6905 to pay by 
credit card. Or visit us Monday - Friday 9am - 5pm to pay by cash. All 
orders placed are to be picked up from our Town Hall within one (1) 
week to the date of your order.

 

www.UpperMarlboroMD.gov/TShirts

Community News
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SCW Update

The Façade Improvement 
Program is Paving A Way

The Façade Improvement Program 
is paving a way as part of the effort 
in beautifying the Town of Upper 
Marlboro.

Business/ property owners are 
excited about the opportunity 
to receive a “face lift” to their 
storefronts.  The Sustainable 
Communities Workgroup (SCW) has 
talked to several interested Business/
Property owners who are in the 
process of applying for the Façade 
Improvement Grant monies, including 
Celia Hopkins of Main Street Coffee 
who is set to open soon! Read below 
what was told to the Group.

delicious and satisfying quality cup 
of coffee ever. 2. Provide exemplary 
customer service to every person who 
walks through the door and 3. Create 
an atmosphere where the community 
can gather, connect and build.

SCW: What innovation(s) can you 
make that will change the Town of 
Upper Marlboro?

Main Street Coffee: Main Street 
Coffee and Treats seeks to transform 
and revitalize the community of The 
Town of Upper Marlboro by providing 
an anchor for the community to meet, 
relax and unwind with a great cup of 
coffee and a treat. Main Street Coffee 
and Treats desires to be a part of the 
awakening of a vibrant community 
that is stimulated by small 
businesses who provide products and 
services that the Communities needs 
and deserves.

These comments are voiced by many 
of the Town’s business and property 
owners as the Façade Improvement 
Program paves its way.

SCW: Why are you in this type of 
Business?

Main Street Coffee: We chose to open 
a coffee shop for several reasons. 1. 
We love Coffee….a really good freshly 
brewed cup of coffee. 2. We love 
the vibe and sense of community 
that coffee shops provide to Coffee 
drinkers and their local community. 
3. We noticed that the Town and 
community of Upper Marlboro needed 
a business that bridges relationships 
between the Town and its people.

SCW: How did you get started in your 
Business?

Main Street Coffee: Research, 
research, research, we got started in 
the coffee business by visiting coffee 
shops including New York City. We 
also researched local coffee roasters 
to get a sense of what local coffee 
roasters had to offer. We enlisted the 
help of our network of friends across 
the United States for leads on the 
best coffee beans in their local areas 
to find the best product. We also 
spent time with other coffee shop 
owners and baristas to learn their 
best practices.

SCW: As a Business Owner, what are 
your top three priorities?

Main Street Coffee: The top 3 
priorities for Main Street Coffee 
and Treats are: 1. Provide the most www.mainstreetcoffeemd.com
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TUMHC Update
Founded in 2012, the Town of Upper 
Marlboro Historical Committee 
(TUMHC) is an all-volunteer 
committee, working to fulfill its 
mission to research, compile and 
promote the rich history of the town, 
its people and its government. To 
date, we have collected over 1300 
pictures that record over a century 
the town’s past and present for future 
generations. 

On Saturday, May 11th, the TUMHC 
will be hosting their annual 
“Memories and Morsels on Main 
Street. Come take a walk down 
Main Street with our historian and 
committee members and discover the 
Town’s Main Street as it used to be. 

Schoolhouse Pond Storm-
water Upgrade Project
Clean Water Partnership Background
Prince George’s County, Department of the Environment, 
in alliance with the Clean Water Partnership (CWP) has 
been working on the planning and design of a stormwater 
quality improvement project near 14800 Governor Oden 
Bowie Drive, also known as Schoolhouse Pond. 

Project Details
This project is being completed to meet regulatory 
requirements for treating stormwater within Prince 
George’s County. The CWP program will install, upgrade, 
and maintain three forebays and an outfall. The forebays 
will capture excess sediment and other pollutants prior to 
releasing stormwater into the pond site, as well as provide 
better drainage to the outfall structure. Pedestrian access 
to the trail path will be restricted during construction. 
Construction is estimated to start in late Spring 2019 and 
will be complete by Winter 2019, weather permitting

The Clean Water Partnership is a Public-Private 
Partnership (P3) between Prince George’s County and 

We meet the 3rd Saturday of each 
month, where we welcome and collect 
historical pictures, memories, and 
artifacts. If you have some pictures, 
artifacts or memories you’d like to 
share, please come visit us!

For more town history and weekly 
posts, please visit the Town of Upper 
Marlboro Historical Committee 
Facebook page. The committee 
shares its photos and town history 
with weekly pictures and articles.  

Corvias. The CWP is the first of its kind to design, 
build, finance, operate and maintain urban stormwater 
infrastructure to meet Municipal Separate Sewer System 
(MS4) regulatory requirements and is committed to 
retrofit up to 4,000 impervious acres. Please visit 
thecleanwaterpartnership.com to learn more about this 
innovative partnership. If you have any questions, please 
email Kristina.Bigby@thecleanwaterpartnership.com.
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The Public 
Works Corner

Spring Ahead Into  
Spring Cleaning!

In anticipation of the growing season, 
it is important to make sure your 
home is in tip top condition! Here’s a 
few tips to consider as we transition 
to warmer temperatures.

Keep in mind that Public Works has 
weekly bulk collection and twice per 
week lawn waste collection for all of 
your spring cleaning disposals.

“[Tip:] Inspect for loose or 
leaking gutters. Ensure that 
downspouts drain away 
from the foundation and 
are free of debris.” 

(USAJ Reality, 2016)

ARE YOUR 
READY? 

There is so much that we can do 
as individuals and a community 
to be prepared in the event of an 
emergency and worst; a disaster.  
Emergencies and disasters affect us 
all, thus “it takes everyone – youth, 
parents, and community members, to 
help prepare” (www.Ready.gov). 

It begins with becoming well-
informed, followed by properly 

planning, taking prompt and 
appropriate actions, among other 
steps that will be discussed later.  

At any moment and location, an 
emergency or disaster can occur 
with little or no warning, nor time for 
you and your family to plan. Are You 
Ready?  

Become well-informed of the 
disasters and hazards that could 
affect your community, where you 
work, and areas that you visit.  
Understand how you can receive 
emergency alerts, and where you and 
your family could go should there be 
a need to evacuate your residence.  
Do you know how to report an 
emergency or hazardous situation?  

Planning in advance of an emergency 
and disaster is an absolute necessity 

for your survival, and to mitigate 
confusion and impact.  Start planning 
today; when disaster strikes, your 
family may not be together, so know 
how to successfully contact one 
another.  

Your planning can begin with 
answering these four questions:  

Continued on next page » 
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Public Safety News

It is an honor and privilege 
to serve as the new Chief of 
Police for the Town of Upper 
Marlboro.  I do not take lightly 
the responsibility of leading 
one of the finest municipal 
departments in the State of 
Maryland.  I look forward 
to working closely with the 
Mayor, Commissioners, and 
my fellow colleagues to meet 

the public safety needs of the community, its residents, 
and visitors of the Town.  

As Chief, I am committed to rebuilding the Town’s Police 
Department and reputation.  To achieve this goal, I will 
solicit ideas for improvements, new initiatives, and ways 
to leverage technology to ensure those who live, work, and 
conduct business in the Town can do so in a safe, 21st 
century environment. 

Chief David A. Burse

A Message from the Chief It is Tax Season- Don’t  
Become A Victim
The IRS continues to warn consumers to guard against 
telephone scams from thieves intending to steal people’s 
money or their identity. Criminals pose as the IRS to trick 
victims out of their money or personal information. Here 
are several tips shared by the IRS to help you avoid being a 
victim of these scams:

• Scammers make unsolicited calls.  Thieves call 
taxpayers claiming to be IRS officials. They demand 
that the victim pay a bogus tax bill. They con the victim 
into sending cash, usually through a prepaid debit card 
or wire transfer. They may also leave “urgent” callback 
requests through phone “robo-calls,” or phishing email.

• Callers try to scare their victims.  Many phone scams 
use threats to intimidate and bully a victim into paying. 
They may even threaten to arrest, deport or revoke the 
license of their victim if they don’t get the money.

• Scams use caller ID spoofing.  Scammers often alter 
caller ID to make it look like the IRS or another agency 
is calling. The callers use IRS titles and fake badge 
numbers to appear legitimate. They may use the 
victim’s name, address and other personal information 
to make the call sound official. 

• Cons try new tricks all the time.  Some schemes provide 
an actual IRS address where they tell the victim to mail 
a receipt for the payment they make. Others use emails 
that contain a fake IRS document with a phone number 
or an email address for a reply. These scams often use 
official IRS letterhead in emails or regular mail that they 
send to their victims. They try these ploys to make the 
ruse look official.

Municipal News

1) How will I receive emergency alerts and warnings? 
2) What is my shelter plan, if I cannot return home 
immediately? 3) What are my primary and alternative 
evacuation routes to safety? 4) What is my family/
household communication plan?  

There are numerous ways to become involved before a 
disaster strikes. Trained volunteers and well-informed 
individuals whom are prepared to take appropriate 

action to increase support to emergency responders is 
an outstanding way to promote a safer homeland.  For 
more information on preparedness actions, please visit 
https://www.ready.gov/  or contact the Upper Marlboro 
Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) at CERT@
UpperMarlboroMD.gov

Alonzo Joy 
Secretary, Greater Upper Marlboro CERT

Are You Ready (cont.)

CALLS FOR SERvICE

January 2019 February 2019

Two (2) - Thefts from 
autos

One (1) – Fraud Report 
One (1) - Theft Report

Town of Upper Marlboro Police Department
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Calendar Events

Town Meetings
All Town & Committee meetings are held at Town Hall 
unless otherwise noted. Upper Marlboro Town Hall 14211 
School Lane Upper Marlboro MD 20772

Please check the Town website for updated information: 
www.uppermarlboromd.gov:

May 2019

• Events Committee Meeting: Thursday May 2nd 6:30pm

• CERT Team Meeting: Saturday May 11th 8am-12pm

• Town Meeting: Tuesday May 14th 7pm

• Historical Committee Meeting: Saturday May 18th 10am

• Town Board Worksession: Tuesday May 28th 7pm

June 2019

• Events Committee Meeting: Thursday June 6th, 6:30pm

• CERT Team Meeting: Saturday June 8th 8am-12pm

• Town Meeting: Tuesday June 11th 7pm

• Historical Committee Meeting: Saturday June 15th 10am

• Board Worksession: Tuesday June 18th 7pm (Date Change) 

2019 Graduation Schedule
Below is the schedule of University & High School Graduations being held at the Show Place Arena & 
Equestrian Center in Downtown Upper Marlboro in May & June 2019. Expect traffic delays and higher than 
normal roadway volume around the Downtown before and after the scheduled ceremonies. Questions? Call 
the Show Place Arena at 301-952-7900

Date School Ceremony Time
May 31 Largo HS 10:30 AM
May 31 Friendly HS 3:30 PM
June 3 Gwynn Park HS 10:30 AM
June 3 Glen Burnie HS 3:30 PM
June 4 Broadneck HS 10:30 AM
June 4 North County 

HS
3:30 PM

June 5 Calvert HS 3:00 PM
June 5 Northern HS 8:00 PM
June 6 Huntingtown 

HS
3:00 PM

June 6 Patuxent HS 8:00 PM
June 7 Meade HS 10:30 AM
June 7 Southern HS 3:30 PM
June 10 South River HS 10:30 AM
June 10 Annapolis HS 3:30 PM
June 11 Old Mill HS 10:30 AM

Date School Ceremony Time
May 5 Washington 

Adventist
10:00 AM

May 22 PGCC 
Rehearsal

6:30 PM

May 23 Academy 
of Health 
Sciences

10:30 AM

May 23 PGCC 6:30 PM
May 24 Fairmont 

Heights HS
10:30 AM

May 24  Surrattsville HS 3:30  PM
May 28 Central HS 10:30 AM
May 28 Potomac HS 3:30 PM
May 29 Crossland HS 10:30 AM
May 29 DuVal HS 3:30 PM
May 30 Frederick 

Douglass HS
10:30 AM

May 30 Oxon Hill HS 3:30 PM
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Town of Upper Marlboro 
is on Social Media! 

“We want to build strong relationships 
within our community and businesses.” 

We believe that social media can not only help us focus 
on thriving communication with our residents, but also 
offer valuable insight on the things that matter to our 
community. Providing more opportunities for you to 
connect with us is one of ways we hope to build strong 
relatiionships and serve you better.

Be sure to follow us on Twitter and Instagram, and “Like” 
the Town’s page on Facebook to get up-to-date alerts & 
information—and, to see what’s happening!

Twitter: @TownUMarlboro 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/TownUpperMarlboro/ 
Instagram: www.instagram.com/TownUpperMarlboro/
Website: www.uppermarlboromd.gov

The Board of Town 
Commissioners

President Tonga Y. Turner

Commissioner Wanda M. Leonard

Commissioner/Treasurer Linda Pennoyer 

Office Hours 
Monday–Friday: 9 am – 5 pm

Contact Town Hall 
(office) 301-627-6905 (fax) 301-627-2080 

(e-mail) info@uppermarlboromd.gov 
(cable access channel) Verizon 19 

(on the web) www.uppermarlboromd.gov

Town of Upper Marlboro Town Hall
14211 School Lane
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772
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